Exam Timetabling Review Paper
Introduction
In writing this paper the Students’ Union has consulted with course representatives, many of whom received comments during the exam period, and also asked for the views of their peers.  The SU also received many comments and views during the exam period, and it is these views that have been collated to produce the SU submission to the exam timetabling group.

Students have commented on various issues that surround exams and the timetabling, and so this paper is split into 2 core areas.

The Spacing of Exams
The issue of time between exams has been the key area of concern for students.  There has been criticism due to more and more students finding themselves sitting all their exams within a week.  Also there has been concern raised over groups of consecutive exams, as it is felt that this is becoming an increasing problem.

The SU recognises the problems that the sheer volume of exams that take place; yet the needs of those who sit exams must be prioritised.  Students feel that the current exam timetabling is causing a detrimental effect to both their academic achievement and their psychological wellbeing.

Due to this the SU believe that it is appropriate to have a maximum of 3 exams per 7-day period, and that consecutive exams should not occur.
Saturday Exams
The SU has historically disagreed with the concept of Saturday exams, and the consultation with members has further strengthened this response.  This position is due to many issues, firstly on religious grounds, as Saturday is the Sabbath within the Jewish religion.  Also, due to the introduction of top-up-fees more and more students have to take part time employment, and as a result of Saturday exams these students are disadvantaged by the added stress of trying to get time off work and re-arrange shifts.  Thirdly, many students also have childcare committements, and have issues surrounding childcare on Saturdays.  Finally, the exam period is a very stressful time for students and Saturday exams has halved the time these students have between examination timetabling.
Due to these reasons the SU still retains its position that Saturday exams are not feasible for students and are a huge disadvantage to our members and they should not continue.
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